ADIRONDACK COAST CULTURAL ALLIANCE

Minutes of the June 15, 2011 Meeting


Amanda Palmer, Chair, opened the meeting at 8:10am at the Clinton County Historical Museum.  Present were Amanda Palmer, Stan Ransom, Tricia Davies (hosting the group), Intern Melissa Peck, Steven Engelhart, Ricky Laurin, John Krueger, Ashlea Keene, Deanne Price, Barb Benkwitt, Rob McDowell, Kristina Parker-Wingler, Bill Glidden, Margot Zeglis, Helen Nerska, Jerry Bates and Bob Parks.


Upon motion of Margot Zeglis, seconded by John Krueger, the minutes of the May 18  meeting were approved.  


Discussion of the success of Museum Day, June 4th, showed a significant attendance at the venues.  CVTM had 402, Miner had 60, Babbie farm had 80, Kent Delord House had 125, Barb had 1, BOPA had 200, PSUC museum had 40 in the morning, 120 in the afternoon, Underground Railroad had about 100, the Library had 288, CCHA had 195,  the Strand estimated 100 persons, a total estimation of 1711 persons.  The group was excited about the success of the day, and other suggestions were made.  The Passport idea, which had been used by TAUNY, and linking hotels to the destination master plan, using bed tax money and getting hotels to advertise on the back of the map were some ideas.  ACCA might join  the Chamber of Commerce to advertise an ACCA brochure at the C of C table at the Clinton County fair the 3rd week of July. 


The Civil War Sesquicentennial Conference June 6th at Clinton Community College was discussed.  Jim Brangan led the workshops, which attracted about 50 persons.  Marketing events, reenactments, education, interpretation and research were discussed.  Geri Favreau and CCHA are researching records and planning to focus on Civil War Connections on August 20th.  They will present “The Home Front” picture of the Civil War.  Stan mentioned music and songs which should be part of the event.


Steven Engelhart discussed progress on the Stone Barracks subject.   Meetings are continuing for discussions on the use of the Stone Barracks, and who might be willing and able to undertake its future.


Tricia was applauded for her great work on the Museum Day map for tourists.  It was suggested that next year’s Museum Day event be a two day affair, Saturday and Sunday, 10-4pm.  This might tie in with the need for hotels for weekend visitors.  It was noted that July 21, 2010 was the first official meeting of ACCA, then promoted by Bob Parks and John Bernardi and held at the United Way building.


Steven Engelhart also mentioned the digital newsletter produced by AARCH each month, dealing with local architecture and history, and sent to 900 persons.  Steven offered to exchange mailing lists.  He noted that AARCH is hosting an Open House at their new site at 1745 Main Street, Keeseville, across from TD Bank, from 4-6pm on Tuesday, June 28thand invited ACCA members to attend.


The next meeting of ACCA will take place 8-9am on Wednesday, July 20, at CCHA.  Upon motion of Steven Engelhart, seconded by Ricky Laurin, the group voted to adjourn at 9:05am.

Respectfully submitted,

Stan Ransom, 

Secretary
